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People with news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the rest of the parish, 

please contact the Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at 23 The Esplanade, Pt Willunga 5173, Ph 8556 5078 or email machit5@bigpond.com.au,  

preferably by the 15th of August.    Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of being mentioned in this newsletter . 

Newsletter of the Western Fleurieu Anglicans, Diocese of The Murray, SA 

 
Peter’s ministry in our pastoral district is nothing 
new.  He has served the Church as a tradie, as a 
parishioner, a Warden, a Parish Councillor, and a 
Eucharistic Assistant. He has invited and  
encouraged new worshippers, and has led  
services at St Ann’s and at Yankalilla and  
Delamere. His loyalty to Christ and His Church is 
without question. So it is with great joy that we 

acknowledge and welcome him as a Deacon, and give thanks to God and to the Bishop for allowing him to fulfil his 
calling through ordination to the diaconate. 
 

It is believed that this is the first time we have had an ordination of a parishioner in  our region.  
Blessings, Peter! 

NB: Photos by Peter Nelson. More photos can be viewed on the website supplement. 

“Send down the Holy Spirit upon your servant 
Peter whom we set apart by the laying on of 
our hands, for the office and work of a deacon 
in your Church” 

The Grapevine 

 

Proclaiming Christ in  
word and action; 

growing in care, love and service. 

August  2018 



2 

Welcome, Fr Brenton and Lyn! 
At a special service on Saturday 21st July, Bishop John  
licensed Fr Brenton Dick to serve as priest in our mission 
partnership. We welcome him and his wife Lyn and look  
forward to their ministry with us. A number of his brother 
clergy came to celebrate the occasion with him. 
 

Following the service there was a luncheon including hot 
soup in the Sunday School room, and Fr Brenton and Lyn 
were presented with a hamper  from the Western Fleurieu 
Anglicans. They will be living in the Rectory at McLaren Vale. 
Fr Simon and his family have moved to the new clergy house 
at Seaford Meadows. 

 

There has been some  
confusion over the two Safe 
Ministry courses required by 
the Diocese, and who has to 
do which.   
 

To present it in its simplest 
form: 
 

All licensed clergy and all 
those involved in leadership 
of worship, anyone involved 
in children’s and youth  
ministry, or ministry to the  elderly and  
vulnerable, all  official hospital or home visitors, choir 
directors, churchwardens and paid op shop managers 
must:  
 

i) do both the Safe Ministry course and the Child 
Safe Environment Course 

 

ii) have a police check 
 

iii) fill in the Diocesan Safe Ministry Screening  
 Questionnaire 
 

and each of these must be updated every three years. 

 

Safe Ministry Training 
For all those who have not done this training so far,  
there will be a full day training session at Mt Barker,  
Saturday 8th September, 9.30-4.30 
Book with Annette Schirmer  
annetteschirmer@internode.on.net or 0407 714 026 
 

These certificates are current for three years. If you  
need to update yours, there is a 3-hour  refresher course: 
Morphett Vale, Saturday 13th October at 1.30 pm  
Book with June Suitor:   
office@sainthilary.org.au or 8326 5146 
Mt Barker, Saturday 10th November, 9.30 am 
Book with Annette Schirmer, as above 
 

Child Safe Environment Course -  reporting child abuse 
and neglect in SA .  
There will be a course at Adare Uniting Church Hall, 5 
Adare Ave, McCracken (Victor Harbor) on Saturday 27th 
October 9.30—4.30  
Book with Jasamine Irvine:  
jasamine@murray.anglican.org or 8532 2270 
 

Please arrive up to 15 minutes before the commencement of 
the session, in order to register. Morning and afternoon tea will 

be provided at these courses. For  full-day courses, please bring 
your own lunch. 

Safe Practice in our Diocese—should you be attending a course? 

Fr Brenton’s licensing 

AC 
AC 
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August 
Wed 1st      Almond Blossom Stall  
Sun 5th       Family Service, St Ann’s 9 am 
         Gold Coin collection for CPS workers  
         SSC 22nd birthday service and lunch  
   (see p. 5) 
Mon 6th     TRANSFIGURATION  
Tues 7th      Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am  
          Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Thurs 9th    Colton Court Singalong 10.30 am 
         MARY SUMNER DAY: MU Strathalbyn  
   (see p. 10)  
Sat 11th         Saturday Night Out, Willunga 7 pm.  
     Bookings 8556 4535   
Sun 12th     Eucharist and Healing Service,  
   St Nicholas’ 10.30. Enquiries:  
   Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 
  ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
  Prayer, Praise & Proclamation,  
      St Margaret’s 10 am 
Tues 14th Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am 
             WFA Council, St Ann’s, 7 pm 
Wed 15th MARY 
Thurs 16th Reflective Learning, Willunga House, 7 pm 
Fri 17th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30 & Fellowship  
   1.30 pm (Lunch bookings 8392 4508 )  
Sun 19th Holly Nursing Home, Hackham  
       Ecumenical service 11 am 
    MAP meeting, St Ann’s 2 pm 
Mon 20th Yankalilla/Delamere MU  2 pm 
Tues 21st  Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am 
  Prayer for Peace, St Ann’s  11 am (next  col.) 
Wed  22nd Kalyra worship 10.30 am 
Fri 24th BARTHOLOMEW 
  Family Tea, St Ann’s  6.30 for 7 pm  
   Enquiries: Pat Roper  8386 2470   
  Yankalilla Dinner 6.30 for 7 pm (see below R) 
Sun 26th Youth Service, St Nicholas’  10.30 am 
Tues 28th Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am 
 
 

 

September 
Sun 2nd Gold Coin collection for CPS workers 
  Family Service, St Ann’s 
  Shared lunch, St Nicholas’ 
Mon 3rd M.U. Seaford Christian Centre, 9.30 am 
Tues 4th Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am  
  Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Sat 8th Saturday Night Out, Willunga  7 pm 
Sun 9th Eucharist and Healing Service, St Nicholas’ 10.30 
  ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
  Anglican Community Expo at SCC, 1 – 5 pm 
   (see WFA, p. 7) 
Tues 11th Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am  
Wed 12th Colton Court worship 11 am 
Thurs 13th Colton Court sing-along 10.30 am 
Sat 15th St Ann’s Jumble Sale 8.30-12.30 
Sun 16th Prayer, Praise & Proclamation,  
   St Margaret’s 10 am   
  Holly Nursing Home, Hackham Ecumenical  
    service 11 am 
Mon 17th Yankalilla/Delamere MU  2 pm 
Tues 18th  Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am 
  Prayer for Peace, St Ann’s 11am-12 md  
  WFA Council, 7 pm at Yankalilla 
Thurs 20th Reflective Learning, Willunga House, 7 pm 
Fri 21st MATTHEW 
  St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30 & Fellowship 1.30
   (see p. 5) (Lunch bookings 8392 4508 )  
Sun 23rd Youth Service, St Nicholas’ 10.30 am 
Tues 25th  Prayer meeting, St Nicholas’ 10.15 am 
Fri 28th Schools break up 
  Family Tea, 6.30 for 7 pm, St Ann’s 
Sat 29th MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS 
 ................................................................ 

 

Pray for Peace 

St Ann’s  
Tuesday 21st August  
11 am—12 noon  
Prayer, meditation.  
Light a candle for peace. 

Shared refreshments to follow  

Yankalilla Combined Churches 

Annual Fundraising Dinner 
Friday 24th August, 6.30 for 7 pm at the  
Yankalilla Bowling Club 
Adults $25;   5-12 y.o. $12 
Bar facilities available. 
Tickets from  
Peter Filsell 8598 0223 
Proceeds to support Community Carols and  
Community outreach activities 

And each week:  
 

Tuesdays  St Nicholas’ Seaford: Prayer meeting,   
  10.15 am, followed by Bible Study.    
  Enquiries: Jane Cuthbert 0407 651606  
Wednesdays St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale:   
  9 am Holy Communion     
  10 am Bible study   
  Enquiries: Ted Sandercock 8556 4535  
Thursdays  St Ann’s, Aldinga 9 -11.30 am Granny Annie’s
  Drop‐in centre—a cuppa and a chat  

PLEASE NOTE: FORMATION WEEKENDS ADVERTISED  
FOR 2018 HAVE BEEN CANCELLED. 

What’s on  
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On Sat 21st July the Christ Church and St James’  
congregations hosted a farewell dinner for Peter & Sally 
Simmons.  Twenty-four members from St James’ and 
Christ Church enjoyed a beautiful three course dinner 
and great company. Peter will be missed and we are all 
very grateful for his ministry over the past year and wish 
him a long and happy retirement. 
 

The fifth Sunday in the month is always a combined  
service for the two churches in our parish. As this week 
was the patronal festival of St James’ it fell to that 
church to host the service. Our newly ordained deacon 
Peter Chapman took the service which was attended by 
twenty parishioners who afterwards adjourned to the 
Cape Jervis Tavern for lunch. Most people ordered fish, 
probably still having their minds on today’s gospel  
reading , the story of the five loaves and two fishes!

      

 

 
Robert & Ann Ryan, St James’ Delamere. 
Robert came to Delamere in 1964 from a property north of 
Adelaide and took possession of Tent Rock. He married Ann, 
a city school teacher, a year later. Together they worked the 
property and had three children, Ben, James and Francie. 
 

Today, Ben runs the home property while James has a  
property at Keith. Francie is an administrator for  
kindergartens. Combined, they have nine children.  
 

Rob and Ann have been involved in St James’ since their  
arrival in the district. Rob has been parish treasurer, warden, 
and a member of the council while Ann taught Sunday 
School and in recent years has been a warden. 
 

As a semi-retired couple they now have time to travel and 
share their time between the farm and their house in  
Adelaide . 
 

 

News from Yankalilla & Delamere     

Bev Bowyer with Sally and Fr Peter at the farewell dinner 

SATURDAY NIGHT OUT 

Next on 11th of August 
at the Willunga Hotel 

following the 5.30 Vigil Mass at St Stephen’s 

Deacon Peter taking the service at St James’, Delamere Relaxing over lunch at the Cape Jervis tavern 

Family Tea @ St Ann’s  

Friday 24th of August, 6.30 pm 
All welcome: bring your friends. 

    Bring food to share—or just come! 

Photos: R King 
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Ministry:  
On Sunday 1st July members of the Mothers’ Union joined 
us at our morning  service as a new member, Trish 
McDonald, was welcomed, and another, Doreen  
Richards,  recognised for her long service.  Fr David Smith  
officiated at the service and his wife Eileen, President of 
the MU , welcomed and presented certificates and 
badges to both members.  A shared lunch followed this 
special service, and great time of fellowship. 
 

We were fortunate in being able to provide a venue for 
the ordination of Deacon Peter Chapman.  It was great  
being able to come together as a Parish, to participate 
and celebrate with Peter and his family on such a joyous 
occasion.  Many thanks to everyone who helped , and 
especially for the sumptuous shared tea afterwards. 
 

We also celebrated 
Fr David Hampton 
Smith’s 96th  
birthday on the 15th 
July. Father David 
played for the  
service and spoke 
after reading the 
Gospel.  A good 
chance to catch up 
afterwards with 
morning tea and of 
course Birthday 
Cake! 
 

Father Simon has 
moved things into, and moved things out of, the office at 
Seaford.  We just have to remember where we have put 
stuff!  It is now a more useful space for him to use as an 
office and meeting area.  The contact number for the 
Seaford office is 8392 4521. 
 

The Youth Led Worship is on hold for this month as most 
of the planning committee have run away on holiday to  

 

the UK!  Instead we will 
hold Morning Prayer on the 
fourth Sunday 
 

Prayer Group Our group 
has been a little low on the 
ground lately, with several 
members unwell or on  
holiday, but we have still 
been meeting and  
remembering them in our 
prayers.  
 

Bible study Our final  
session has been   

postponed until the 31st July 
so those away can complete 
the study with the rest of the 

group.  Numbers have been a bit lower, mainly due 
to cold, coughs and the freezing weather.  We will 
be taking a short break in Bible study and will re-
commence in September. 
 

Fellowship:  Our Banner is coming along – we have 
almost decided on the placing of items and Lyn is 
purchasing a single curtain to use as backing for the 
mural.  Several of our regular members are away, ill 
or unfortunately in hospital. Joy Inkster had a fall 
and broke her arm and is recovering in Griffiths – 
she has had several visitors and cards and good 
wishes from her family at St Nicholas’. Les Szalay is 
still recovering at Daw Park from a recent fall; he 
hopes to move to McLaren Vale Hospital for respite 
before returning home.  Les’ son Peter and Father 
Ted keep us up to date with his progress, which is 
going slowly. 
 

Helen Cook is in North Queensland nursing a sick 
son. He has severe and chronic pain in his back and 
legs but hopefully the current treatment will soon 
improve matters.  Meanwhile Colin is enjoying the 
single life in Alice Springs, being spoilt by his  
daughters!  
 

Our next meeting is on the 17th August at 1.30 pm. 
Lunch in the café is at 12.30. Those who wish to join 
us, please book your place with Cathy on 83924508 
or contact Jane 0407651606. 
 

Seaford Christian Churches (SCC):  Our 22nd Birthday 
Ecumenical Prayer Service, followed by Communion 
in our own traditions, will be held on Sunday 5th  
August followed by a light lunch provided by SCC.  A 
wonderful opportunity to remember past years, give 
thanks for how far we have come as a Christian  
Community, and ask for guidance in the year to 
come.             
  Helen Cook & Jane Cuthbert, Wardens 

News from St Nicholas’, Seaford  

Trish Frith, Doreen Richards, Eileen Smith Trish Frith presents Trish McDonald  with 
her membership badge, watched by Eileen 
and  Fr David Smith. 

Photos: J Cuthbert 
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Thank you to Fr Simon for celebrating over recent 
weeks. 
 

The Saturday Night Out Dinner was held on July 14th at 
the Willunga Hotel. Thirteen  people enjoyed the  
evening.  The next Saturday Night Out will be on  Au-

gust 11th at the Willunga 
Hotel. Why not join us? 
 

Fr Simon and Ted  
Sandercock left the  
Diocesan Council meeting 
before it ended on  
Saturday July 7th to return 
for the 2.30 pm baptism of 
Toby Nelson.  
 

At the end of the service, Fr 
Simon left for the 4.00 pm 
ordination of Peter  
Chapman at SCC (see p. 1).  
Several St Stephen’s folk 
attended the  ordination. 
 

We are in discussion with 
Alexis  Fraser (SSM) about a  

Thursday evening  workshop 
on "Theological Reflection" 
based on a process from 
EfM (Education for  Ministry 

www.efmaustralia.org ). The intention is to begin in 
August. (Fliers distributed with this Grapevine.) 
 

We continue to discuss the type of stall/activity at the 
front of (or inside) St Stephen's on a Saturday morning 
to take into account the people who walk past or park 
in the grounds to attend the Willunga Farmers Market. 
We are open to suggestions as to the type of stall. 
 

We welcomed Fr Brenton and Lyn to the 5.30 pm Vigil 
Eucharist on Saturday evening (July 21). Fr Simon  
introduced Fr Brenton & Lyn to those present over the 
usual drinks, cheese and nibbles. 
 

On Saturday morning while Joan Lunn was cleaning the 
church, a visitor, Christina, called in and chatted. She 
was intrigued with the Elizabeth I bell and so spent the 
rest of the day visiting places of interest in Willunga so 
that she could attend the 5.30 pm service before 
catching a bus and train back to Adelaide. 
 

The Vigil Eucharist is held on a Saturday at 5.30 pm: if 
at any time you are unable to attend a Sunday Service 

you will be most welcome to join us 
at St Stephen's. Refreshments are 
provided after the service, with a 
choice of bubbly or wine & nibbles 
(cheese, biscuits and dips).  
John Strachan & Ted Sandercock,  
Wardens  

News from St Stephen’s,  Willunga 

The Almond Blossom Festival  

at Willunga opened on Saturday 28th July with a service of 
blessing  led by Rev. Coral Cogs Smith and Fr Brenton Dick. 
Trish Frith carried almond blossom. opened 29th 

Toby with his parents  
Sandra and Luke, and  
sister Charlotte.  
(Photo T Sandercock) 

The Almond Blossom Stall opened on Monday with produce 
and workers from St Margaret’s. St Ann’s followed on  
Tuesday, and St Stephen’s and St Nicholas’ on Wednesday.  
Numbers at the festival were down this year but a total of 

$847.90 was raised by our stall. 
Above: Leonie  Pettman and Fran Pettigrew at the stall. 

NB: More photos can be viewed on the website supplement. 
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To a mystery donor of flowers  

to St Stephen’s cemetery: a note of appreciation  
 

...My dad and I were wondering who has been putting out 
the flowers throughout the cemetery recently? It looks 
beautiful and it really makes our day when we go and visit 
mum. Keeping her flowers going all through the year is so 
difficult and we really like seeing that someone has been 
there to make her site colourful when our flowers have 
gone brown. We want to say thank you to whoever is  
doing this! 
 

    From Sandra Nelson (Byerley) 

J Drought 

S Waters 
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The meeting was chaired by Ted Sandercock, and  
matters discussed included the following: 
 

Sale of St Philip & St James’ Church, Old Noarlunga: 
The matter was now in the hands of Diocesan Council. A 
list has been made of the contents of the church, so  
decisions can be made on what should be kept. Advice to 
be sought from past SSPJ parishioners. Those items  
transferring to St Margaret’s church would need a new 
faculty. The future of the cemetery needs further  
exploration. It is still in our care, but no new leases will 
be sold. 
 

Clergy rosters: 
It had been decided that Fr Brenton would live in the  
rectory at McLaren Vale and his ministry would primarily 
be in McLaren Vale and Willunga, taking all the  
Wednesday and Saturday services, and three Sunday  
services a month at St Margaret’s. Fr Simon has moved 
with his family into a new rectory at 17 Shell Street,  
Seaford Meadows, and will have an office at Seaford 
Christian Churches (SEM). He is hoping to develop an  
additional all-parish service at 4 pm on Sunday  
afternoons at SCC, followed by shared tea. The young 
people from SCC are keen to help with this.  
 

The Yankalilla Rectory is in need of a lot of repair. A list 
to be drawn up of what needs to be done, and in what 
order of priority. 
 

An Anglican Expo is being organized by the pastoral  
district of Southern Suburbs for Sunday 9th September 
from 1-5 pm at Seaford Christian Churches, to show  
people in the area  the range of Anglican activities that 
are undertaken. 
 

The Rev’d E. K. Miller, Church of England rector of  
Willunga for forty years, had pioneered recreational 
grounds and was instrumental in bringing rail to McLaren 
Vale and Willunga. An E. K. Miller memorial service and 
dinner had been suggested by Stephen Carthew. It could 
be held, for example, at the Willunga Football Club. It 
was felt that should this happen, it would provide an  
interesting point of contact between the church and the 
community. 
 

WFA thanked Lorraine Nitschke for her sterling work  
producing The Grapevine in Anne’s absence.  
[To which I add my own warm and sincere thanks! Ed.] 
 

 

 

Parish Calendar:  

Lorraine Nitschke will be  
heading a small team to  
produce a calendar again this 
year. Suitable photos urgently 
wanted. Contact Lorraine 
alert12@bigpond.com 

 

 

Ted reported that a discussion on Strategic Issues at 
Diocesan Council had raised the question, “How is our 
Church of value to the community?” An important 
question to ponder! 
 

Financial Matters 
 

“Stewardship” is a term often used in church  
circles to mean “money”  and “giving”. Of course it 
means far more than this – there is so much we can 
offer – our time, our talents, our professional  
expertise and so on…  But the hard fact is that we do 
need financial support, and we thank everyone for 
contributing in this way to the running of the church. 
 

Giving Envelopes 
For those who use the regular Giving Envelopes, we 
need to put in our order for 2018/2019 to the  
supplier by mid August. Please let your Wardens 
know if you would like them to order a set for you. 
 

Alternative: Direct Debit 
A number of people prefer to contribute by Direct 
Debit.  If you would like to be one of these, the  
required information is: 
BankSA BSB:   105-071;   Account No:   029 112 440 
Account name: The Anglican Parish of Southern Vales. 
 

These two options are very helpful to the Treasurer 
as they make the budget preparation and monthly 
reporting much easier. 
 

Open Collection 
Thank you too to those members who contribute 
regularly to the Open Collection! 
 

The new BankSA Business Banking system has made 
the Treasurer's work much easier and the system was 
given successful testing as the Treasurer maintained 
the payment of regular invoices during her recent 
time in the UK. Thank you, Margaret, for your faithful 
support of WFA financial transactions even while on 
holidays.            Ted Sandercock   on behalf of the WFA 

Snippets from the Western Fleurieu Anglicans Council meeting,   17th July 

mailto:alert12@bigpond.com
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Our congregational numbers are gradually being  
restored as people return from holidays. We are glad 
to see Margaret and Bill Cale back from their time in 
the UK.  David Nitschke  has done an excellent job 
with creating and running overheads for the services 
in Margaret’s absence. 
 

Deacon Peter 
 

Peter Chapman’s first service after his ordination 
was the Eucharist at St Ann’s, where he served as 
Deacon. After the service he was presented with the 
gift of a loquat tree and a donation towards the cost 
of books for his studies.  The following week he was 
presented with a photo of the ordination taken by 
photographer friend Peter Nelson. 
 

 

Star of Greece 
 

The  wreath-laying and the unveiling of the plaque 
commemorating the seafarers lost in the sinking of 
the Star of Greece was held in the Uniting Church 
cemetery on 13th July. Uniting Church minister, Rev. 
Coralie Evans, Father Simon, Brian McMillan, Leigh 
Taylor  and others led the moving ceremony. Brian 
also provided music accompaniment for the hymn as 
we prayed for “those in peril on the sea”. 
 
Granny Annie’s Reunion 
 

The Granny Annie’s Reunion and fun day on the 
19th July was an opportunity for the “grannies” 
and new and old friends to catch up. Morning 
tea, lunch and games made for a fun day for all. 
Some of those present were: Back, L - R: Sophie, 
Mark and Katey Elliott, Piquet Copeland, Helen  
Davies, Gwen Anthony, Wendy and Ellie-Mae Gra-
ham, Lee-anne Elliott. Middle row: Izabelle and Jack 
Elliott, Susan MacKirdy; Front: Anne Chittleborough, 
Emma Elliott, Oliver  Graham. 
 
Quiz Night 
 

The St Ann’s Quiz Night on the 20th July was ably led 
by our favourite Quizmaster, Burda Francis. The  
competition was hot and the scores were close but 
the winners were a table booked by regular  
challengers  Lesley and Andy McKinnon and Friends 
of Onkaparinga Parks. $670 was raised. Many thanks 
to all those who made the evening such a success, 
especially Burda, and Barbara (raffles), Trish and Pat 
(scorers) and all who contributed prizes.  A special 
event of the night was the celebration of Andy  
Attenborough’s birthday. 
 

Celebration of St Ann, our Patron 
On 5th August 2018 we celebrate in our Family  
Service the life and work of St Ann, and of other  
grandparents, including our own.  
 AC for Brian McMillan & Pat Roper, Wardens 

News from St Ann’s, Aldinga 

Trish Frith thanks Quizmaster Burda Francis for leading an-
other excellent Quiz Night. 

More photos can be viewed on the website supplement. 

 

P Nelson 

S Carthew 

AC 

AC 
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News from St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 

It has been another quiet couple of months at St  
Margaret’s, with winter ills and chills and people 
heading to warmer climes in the north. 
 

Father Simon and his family have now moved into 
the new Seaford rectory so Simon can focus more 
on the younger families who attend Seaford Chris-
tian Centre. 
 

We are now fortunate to have Fr Brenton and Lyn 
Dick move into St Margaret’s rectory to assist 
Simon.  Welcome Brenton and Lyn, and we hope 
you will settle in quickly and begin to enjoy your 
new surroundings. 
 

The Prayer Praise and Proclamation service this 
month was well planned and run by Greg John and 
Judith Wells...Julia Drought pressed buttons on the 
computer throughout the service and tried to keep 
up.... 
 

The International Lunch has been postponed as 
there was not sufficient interest to go ahead, but we 
hope we can reschedule this at a later date. 
 

Thank you to those who continue to do those  
behind the scenes jobs...your unfussy  help is truly  
valued. 
Greg John  & Julia Drought, Wardens  

“Not too sure about that water, Mum!” 
 

Macquarie James Ferguson was baptised at St  
Ann’s on 3rd June.   It was a very special service for  
the McBride and Ferguson families with family and 
friends attending from near and far including Perth, 
Melbourne, Roma, Bribie Island, Groote Eylandt,  
Wilmington, and the Adelaide region.  Louise,  
Corrie and Macquarie moved to Aldinga Beach  
from Maningrida, Northern Territory, nearly one  
year ago and have greatly appreciated the warm  
welcome the congregation of St Ann's have given 
them. They look forward to introducing their  
second child to the congregation, due December 
2018.   (Photo provided) 

Sunday 22nd July was Fr Brenton’s first service at St  
Margaret’s. It was lovely to have him at the helm.  
 

It was also the occasion of a special baptism. Theo-
dore James Oberti was baptised by his grandfather 
Dennis Eales during the 10 am service. The christen-
ing gown that he wore had been made by Dennis’s 
grandmother in around 1900. His mother had been 
baptised in it, as was Dennis and then his children 
and grandchildren. Theo is the third of the great 
grandchildren in this same family to use the gown. 

Coming up roses! 
 

Trish Frith and the prickle team have been 
hard at work, pruning and making pastoral 
calls. 

AC 
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Western Fleurieu Anglicans  
(A mission partnership of the Diocese of The Murray) 

Fr Simon Waters 
8392 4521 (o) 

simon.waters@bigpond.com 
 

Fr Brenton Dick  

8323 9744; dickscot@bigpond.com 
 

Deacon Peter Chapman 
0428 959 213;  

peter@buildingecosystems.com.au 
 

Parish Secretary: Jane Cuthbert  

Ph 0407 651 606; email corbidge@tpg.com.au 
 

The parish mobile number is 
 0487 420 653 

Visit our website! 
http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

 

There are some new on-line resources at 

http://www.southernvalesparish.org/get-

involved/internet-resources/ 
 

 

Service times & contact details 
 

 St Margaret’s, Main Road McLaren Vale  

      Sunday: 10 am  

    Wednesday: 9:00 am 

   Wardens:   

   Greg John  ph 8325 0277 

   Julia Drought ph 7009 7705 
 

 

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga             

     Saturday: 5.30 pm 

   Wardens:    

    Ted Sandercock  8556 4535 

    John Strachan 8186 3372 
 

 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga 

   Sunday: 9 am 

   Wardens:   

    Pat Roper  8386 2470 

    Brian McMillan 8557 6984 
 

 

St Nicholas’, Seaford 

   Seaford Ecumenical Mission 

   Sunday 10.30 am 

     Wardens:  

  Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 

   Helen Cook 0427 679 787  

   or 8386 3689 
 

 

   Christ Church, Yankalilla 

 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – 9.00 am 

 4th Sunday – 11.00 am 

 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

   Wardens - 

       Ann Gardiner  0419 035 290 

           Belinda Rosser 0411 591 628 
 

 

   St James, Delamere 

 2nd Sunday – 11.00 am 

 4th Sunday – 9.00 am 

 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

   Wardens  

     Peter Filsell 8598 0223 

  or 0427 534 095 

         Ann Ryan - 8598 0227 

 

Informal Services 
A Family Service will be held on 5th August and 2nd September @ St Ann’s at 9 am; a Prayer, Praise & Proclamation  

service @St Margaret’s on Sunday 12th August at 10 am;  
a Youth-led Service @ St Nicholas’, Seaford on Sunday 26th August at 10.30 am  

Mary Sumner Day 
When Mary Sumner called a meeting of 
women in Old Arlesford, UK, in 1876 to  talk 
about family life and the protection of  
children, she would have had no idea that 
more than 150 years later this would have 
grown to a world wide organization  
working in 83 countries, with over 4 million  
members. 
 

From helping people to read in Ethiopia to 
knitting tiny garments for prem babies: 

from running parenting programs to providing home-maker 
parcels to refugees; from supporting parish Family Workers 
to running family-related seminars in the community - 

these are just a few of the many projects of MU Australia. 
Something to celebrate! 
 

There will be a Mary Sumner Day MU gathering at Christ 
Church, 24 East Tce, Strathalbyn on Thursday 9th August. 
Meet at 10.30 am for a cuppa, then 11 am Eucharist.   
Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604 
 

 

mailto:dickscot@bigpond.com
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More photos from Deacon Peter’s Ordination (see p. 1) 

Having been presented to the Bishop, and declarations made as to his fitness for office and his willingness to be 
ordained, Peter prostrates himself as a sign of his submission to his calling. He was supported at his ordination 
by fellow parishioners, friends, and brother clergy. 
 

Having received ordination at the Bishop’s hands (see photo p. 1) he is given a stole as a symbol of service. The 
stole was made by Julia Drought, and was  placed over his shoulder by his wife, Heather. 
 

Then, having been vested in a tunic called a dalmatic, Peter, with Deacon Margaret Holt, assisted the Bishop in 
the Eucharist. 
 

A mounted photo of Peter on his ordination day was given to him at St Ann’s by friends Peter and Griselda  
Nelson 
 
 

P Nelson  

P Nelson  

AC 

P Nelson 
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Above: the winning table, Lesley and 
Andy McKinnon and Friends of  
Onkaparinga Parks 
 
Centre: Behind the scenes: Trish Frith 
and Pat Roper checking the scores. 
 
Below: 20th July was also Andy  
Attenborough’s birthday, and his  
table celebrated with a 22-candle 
cake. L-R:Brian and Merilyn McPhee,  
Philip Goodyer , Doug Bell (hidden) 
and Andy. 

More photos from St Ann’s Quiz Night (see p. 8) 
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The Elliott family engage 
in a hot contest to blow a 
foam  ball off the table.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Space invasion? Some 
strange faces appeared 
on the scene.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Skittles team: Sophie 
and Katey, Izabelle 
(front), Emma and Jack.  
Guess who won!  

More photos from Granny Annie’s Fun Day (see p. 8) 

Photos: AC 
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More photos from the Almond Blossom Festival (see p. 6) 

Monday (St  Margaret’s): Fran 

Pettigrew, Leonie Pettman, 
Julia Drought, Di Best 

Tuesday (St Ann’s): Barbara Walter, 

Felicity Warrington 

Wednesday (St Stephen’s and 

SSC): Joanie Rawlings, Wendy  
Sandercock, Joan Lunn 

T Sandercock 

AC 

T Sandercock 


